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The Parties are committed to prioritizing the health and safety of their staff, conference speakers, conference attendees, 
and the community. By registering for the ASPCA Cornell Maddie’s 2022 Shelter Medicine Conference (the 
“Conference”), the registrant agrees that they have read and understood the terms below and that they will adhere to 
safety procedures and protocols that align with guidance set forth by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC) as well as rules and guidance other federal, state, and local governing authorities and ASPCA and/or Cornell 
University’s policies.  

In accordance with ASPCA policies, all attendees will be required to be fully vaccinated against COVID-19, except when 
prohibited by applicable law. All attendees will be required to show proof of vaccination in the form of a CDC vaccination 
card (photos or copies are acceptable) before entering the Conference. If an attendee is not in possession of a CDC 
vaccination card, the ASPCA requests that the attendee contact their local health department to obtain a CDC 
vaccination card before attending the Conference. An attendee is considered “fully vaccinated” when the individual has 
received their second dose of any two-dose vaccines, or their single shot of any one-dose vaccine. In the event the 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) issues guidance that effectively modifies what it means to be fully 
vaccinated, attendees will be required to follow such updated guidance. Please note that a booster shot is not required. 

Attendees may be required to wear masks, including KN95 or equivalents, or comply with other Covid-19 related 
protocols when attending conference events. The decision as to whether to require masks will be at the sole discretion 
of the ASPCA, which will include guidance based upon applicable federal, state, and local guidance and regulations. The 
ASPCA reserves the right, in its sole discretion, to make changes to the safety protocols above, including the vaccination 
and masking requirements, in response to Covid-19 transmission levels, CDC guidance and applicable federal, state, and 
local guidance and regulations in the period immediately preceding the start of the Conference. The ASPCA shall not be 
liable if a registrant is unable or unwilling to attend the conference as a result of changes to the safety policies.   
 


